 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON APRIL 18TH 2013 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  Maeve Brook from East Keswick attended and asked whether the Council could take any action to reduce the muddy conditions on the “Pig Track” which runs from Gateon House Lane, Bardsey, to Moor Lane, East Keswick. A spring causes flooding of the track. Cllrs agreed that as this is a natural phenomenon there is nothing they can do.   
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford ,Bradford,  Frankland, Tatman, Bryant , Flockton, Wright and  Hoyland
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Bosomworth.
6507   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MARCH 14TH These were approved. 
6508   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Faster Broadband  The Clerk had made further inquiries about this and Cllrs attending the Harewood & Wetherby Forum meeting next week will also make inquiries.  
2. Request for financial help towards road re-surfacing adjacent to Bowling Club on Woodacre Crescent. There was still no information about this. It was agreed to take no further action until a serious request for financial help is made. 
3. New Scheme at Moss Syke to replace grassed area with tarmac.  An invoice has now been raised for the £1,000 contribution from the PC.  Work has commenced.  
4. Bus shelters on A58. The Clerk had sent proof that repair to the shelters is the responsibility of Metro. Tracy Cairns from the firm confirmed receipt of the letter and Metro later confirmed that work had been completed on 31st March. They have found some minor repairs required to some of the other shelters and will deal with these also                                       5. Highways Update.-                                                                                                               (a) Possible Road Surface Repair- Cornmill Close. 
Cllr Frankland had received a complaint from a resident of the Close which he had passed to Cllr Hoyland for the attention of Highways. The road surface in part of the road is breaking up badly and is in urgent need of attention
(b) Speeding and Possibility of Zebra Crossings – Nick Borras had informed Cllr Hoyland that after carrying out 4 hour checks on Keswick Lane and on the A58, it had been found that neither road met the criteria for the provision of a zebra crossing facility. He is willing to conduct further surveys in the summer. It was agreed to check the criteria to learn how far short of the required limit these 2 roads fell before requesting a further survey. 

(c) Flooding problem at Bus Stop on A58 –Steve Parry promised it would be dealt with before the AGM. . 

(d) Other Work promised but still outstanding – Hole on Church Lane footpath near the telephone box and gully hole on Bingley Bank – promised when weather backlog permits. 

(e) Grange Close –Footpath finished and temporary patching done on carriageway prior to micro asphalting when the contractors return to the Leeds area. .
(f) Blacksmith’s Field Safety Exit Plans - long overdue, promised as soon as weather backlog permits . 

(g) Wayside Mount –Advice about state of road expressed by a resident. Learnt that ROW can offer advice for this  private road , and as it is a bridleway some funding may be available. The resident informed. 
(h) Woodacre Lane – To be surveyed before AGM. 
(i) Church Lane beyond the Bingley – Path becoming excessively narrow due to encroaching vegetation on banking. Cllr Hoyland to ask Highways to arrange for it to be cut back. 
N.B. Cllr Bryant reported that a substantial gate has appeared on Syke Lane near Bracken Park. Cllrs thought no planning permission would have been required. 
6. Work on Dropped Kerbs. These should have been installed when work on Grange Close was done. The work was delayed due to the weather but is now promised within  2 weeks.   

7. Marker Posts on Cornmill Ginnel. Nick Borras agrees with Cllr Frankland’s proposals and has passed these on to Steve Parry, whose team will have to carry out the work. The latter is, however, unable to let us know when the work will be completed.  
8. Saplings opposite Ghyll Cottage.  Highways have passed this to the appropriate person for attention.    

9 Replacement Bins and Request for new Bin – Tithe Barn Lane. A new bin has been promised for the Bus Stop at Bank Top.  It has also been agreed that a bin could be placed on Tithe Barn Lane ,but there are none available at present. It will most probably have to be a free standing bin as there is no suitable post on which to erect a post mounted one.
10.Kisdorf 40th Twinning Anniversary. Cllr Tatman and his wife hope to attend and to represent the Council at the event. The Clerk suggested that, in accordance with precedence, the PC should make them a small grant towards costs. She had received a surprise visit from Doris and Dirk Lessing from Kisdorf. They confirmed that Ray Addy is willing to make arrangements for the accommodation of none PC people attending (but will require a list) and the PC should arrange accommodation for PC personnel attending. The Clerk had raised the issue of a gift and got the impression that this would continue to be appropriate. The PC needs to reply formally to the Kisdorf invitation. Officially, events are planned for Thursday evening, September 12, and for 13, 14 and 15. The event and programme are to be advertised in the Newsletter and Website. (Action ES/IF/ LF)
11.Maintenance Work on Village Pond and Possible Assistance from EKWT with Areas in Bardsey. The Clerk had asked Norman Overfield about sources of help he had made use of.  She had spoken to East Keswick Wildlife Trust who are very willing to help ,either to take over maintenance of parts of Bardsey or to assist volunteers from the village to set up their own group. It was agreed to mention the idea at the APM and if popular, to consider inviting a member of EKWT to speak at one of the PC meetings. 
12. Cold Calling Zones.  These have to be small. The Congreves and Cornmills in Bardsey are of a suitable size. The new PCSO is to be invited to speak on the subject at the APM. 
13.Arrangements for APM.  The Clerk had asked Chris Sidle of the Steering Committee(SC)if he would design a colourful poster advertising the meeting. She had been delighted with the result and urged Cllrs to display copies in suitable locations in the village. Several members of the SC - Jack Cairns, Chris Sidle and Lance Tattersall are willing to attend the APM and to speak about the work they are involved with. The Chairman will liaise with them and will chair the meeting. Cllr Hoyland will speak on Highways, Cllr Tatman on Planning, and the Clerk on Finance. 
14.Illegal Sign outside 1 The Dell.  Peter Hart agreed to remove this. 
15. List of Assets adjoining Highway. Cllrs Stentiford and Flockton are working on this. Cllrs also consider that it would be useful to produce a more detailed list of all PC assets for their own use. Cllr Stentiford will work on this. (Action ES/ LF) 
16. Bardsey Cub Scouts – Request re Scout Hut. Cllr Bradford agreed to a request for someone from the PC to attend the AGM when the future of the Scout Hut was discussed. He reported that there is a new Cub Scout leader who is very enthusiastic and has a pack of 15, but no other uniformed organisation now uses the premises ,and the Scouts no longer exist. They are struggling cost wise, with major repair work required to the building and no parents committee to raise funds for them. Collingham Scouts are also experiencing problems and a suggestion has been made that the Collingham premises should be used in winter and the Bardsey in summer. The group would like support from the PC and a PC representative to attend their meetings. Cllr Bryant volunteered. They also want to be included on the website. (Action IF) 
17. Possible addition to Garden Maintenance Schedule of Clearance of Cornmill Ginnel Cllr Frankland asked the Clerk to check on this. (Action JG) 
6509   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Nothing to report. 
2. Neighbourhood Plan. Cllr Frankland informed Cllrs of the intention to produce a new flyer, the date for publication of the SHLAA decisions by LCC (April 29), the visit to the next SC meeting on May 8 of Nick Lane Fox, and the latest information on CIL. Chris Sidle of the SC had attended a meeting on CIL and brought back a form on which PCs can submit their comments on the  proposals. It was agreed that the Chairman would complete the form on behalf of the council, registering disagreement with the proportion of CIL money suggested for PC use (25% if undertaking a NP) , with LCC getting 75% to spend in any part of Leeds.(Action ES)  
3. Playground. The recent inspection report has been sent to SMP with a request for their response to the 2 items in the medium risk category. They in turn queried the reason for the Trim Trail to be included. The Clerk then learnt from the Inspector that there was no defect with the apparatus but it was considered medium risk because accidents often happened with trim trails The only item therefore requiring attention is the slide, with possible danger from the sharp underside. SMP have agreed to send a representative to assess the need for repair.  
4. Web Site .It has been noted that the November Minutes were not at first shown and after appearing in response to complaint, again disappeared. Cllr Frankland has also been annoyed to find an increasing amount of spam. He intends to take up both concerns with Deep Blue Digital . If it is found that the spam is arising from the blog, he may suggest that this little used facility should be removed.     
6510   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/13/ 01233 – 10 Wayside Crescent – Exts. 
(b) P/13/ 00955 – 26 Church lane – Exts.- Comments  
(c) P/13/ 00768 – Rigton Croft – 3 Det. Houses & Refurbishment of Existing – No comment 
(d) P/13/ 00869 – Greenkeeper’s Workshop – Water Storage Tank – No Comment. 

(e) P/13/ 01379 – Winchcombe , Woodacre Crescent – Ext.- Comments.  

(f) P/13/00956 – 26 Church Lane – L B Application – Exts.- Critical comments. 
(g) P/13/ 01322 – 17 First Ave – Demolition of existing dwelling and Replacement with new.- Critical comments. 
(h) P/13/ 01347 – 30 Wayside Mount, Scarcroft – Replacement flat roof with pitched.- Comment.  

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/13/00525 – 29 First Ave – Ext. & Balcony 
3. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC:- 

(a) 13/00530 – Clovelly, 12 Blackmoor Lane – Ext. 
6511   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) YLCA – Subs.                                                                       £501.00
(b) Deep Blue Digital – Domain Registration                                 30.00 
(c) Rosemary Kidd – Stage 1 – Housing Needs Survey            1,000.00

(d) NALC – Local Council Review – Subs.                                     16.00

(e) Zurich Insurance – Premium Renewal                                 1,072.37*
* The Clerk reported that she had asked BSC about insurance for the new CTCV cameras. 
            The PC may be expected to pay towards this but should pay the premium requested           
            and increase it later if necessary 

It was agreed that all bills listed above should be paid. 
2. Approval of Accounts The Clerk had circulated Cllrs with the Draft End of Year Accounts for presentation at the APM. These were approved. 
6512    CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1 Request from EKPC to paint Bardsey side of Bridge over Beck.   Bardsey agreed.                                                  2.Letter from new Clerk to Scarcroft PC. The new Clerk, Gina Carter,  informed Bardsey PC that Scarcroft PC intends to request a review of the boundary between the 2 parishes. It was agreed to write back asking for precise information on the changes requested.(Action JG)  
6513   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Mobile Home in garden of property on A58 – last house before Wayside Crescent in Leeds direction Cllr Frankland queried whether planning permission should have been obtained. Cllr Tatman thought not. Cllr Bryant will check on it. (Action CB)
Signed:                                                                      Date:
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